
Non-Discrimination
The Federal Aviation Administration is committed to compliance 
with all anti-discrimination laws, regulations, and policies.  We 
will ensure equal employment opportunity (EEO) for all FAA 
employees and applicants for employment regardless of race, 
color, national origin, religion, sex (including pregnancy and
gender identity), genetic information, age (40 and over),
disability, sexual orientation or reprisal for participating in
protected EEO activity.

Our agency strategic plan includes a goal to achieve organizational
excellence.  This includes a responsibility to ensure that equal
opportunity is given to all employees so that they may participate,
contribute, and advance in our workforce.  Equal opportunity
to work and advance based on merit, not unlawful bias or
prejudice is the law.  Through effective outreach, recruitment, 
hiring, and employee development we can create an inclusive 
workforce that reflects America’s diversity.  We are committed
to eliminating barriers to equal employment opportunity should
any be identified. 

I expect all executives, managers and supervisors to ensure 
that employees are given equal opportunity for training, career
development programs, promotions, awards, recognition and 
other benefits and privileges of employment.

Discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin,
religion, sex (including pregnancy and gender identity), genetic
information, age, disability, or sexual orientation is prohibited. 
Retaliation against any employee who files an EEO complaint
or participates in the EEO process is also prohibited.  Any
discriminatory or retaliatory conduct is unlawful and violates 
FAA policy.  I expect any executive or manager who becomes 
aware of inappropriate or unlawful behavior or conduct to take 
immediate and appropriate action to stop the conduct and to
prevent it from recurring.  Any employee who has engaged in or 
condoned unacceptable or unlawful EEO conduct will be subject 
to appropriate disciplinary action, up to and including dismissal
under the agency’s Conduct and Discipline policy.  All employees
must comply with equal employment opportunity principles.  
Working together, we can eliminate behavior that is discriminatory,
harassing or otherwise inappropriate in the workplace.

I expect all FAA employees to monitor their conduct and behavior
in the workplace and to act in conformance with the law and 
agency policy.

For additional information, please contact your local Civil 
Rights Office or visit:
https://employees.faa.gov/org/staffoffices/acr/
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